SBBA Executive Meeting No. 3 - 401 Edinburgh Road, Newhouse

Sunday 20th May 2018 at 10.00am


1. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES
The President welcomed members to the meeting. In her absence she thanked VP Ann Murray for chairing the last SBBA executive committee.

 The following members were present: President Carrie Boax, Treasurer Julie Nicoll, Secretary Tom Allan, Peter Fraser, Damian Martin, John Walker, Rhegan Fraser, Jim Milligan, Jim Wishart and Brian Walker( EosBBA)
Apologies for absence were intimated: Audrey McCrone, Steven Gray, Danny Harrison, Ann Murray and Gerry Dougan.

In attendance: John Boax (Education) and Donald L Reid (minute secretary).

2. MINUTE NO: 2 SUNDAY 8 APRIL 2018
The SBBA minute No. 2 of Sunday 8 April 2018 was approved on the motion of Julie Nicoll and seconded by John Walker
3. MATTERS ARISING (not otherwise on the agenda)

a) Premises

It was explained there were difficulties in accessing SBBA store rooms at the Co-op HQ. The Secretary said there was a potential for storage in Linwood with a similar pricing structure which formerly existed at Gielsland Campus, Beith. The Co-op was ideal for SBBA Executive meetings, but access to music for NYBBS and other stored items was problematic. The way forward for premises/storage is still unclear and requires further investigation by all SBBA executive members.
b) Training Manual

The secretary advised that he required addresses for HITS to send out copies of the training manual. He will contact Michelle Henderson of HITS who may be able to assist.
c) National Mining Museum of Scotland (NMMS) Contest - 30 June 2018
Four entries had been received so far. Adverts are appearing on social media with the aim of increasing the entry. SBBA were asked to assist with an adjudicator
d) 2019 Grading Tables

There has been an appeal raised by MacTaggart Scott Band against the published grading tables.  The appeal has been passed to the Registration and Membership sub committee.
EDUCATION
a) Child Protection
No report. One band, West Calder, has asked for further information on Child Protection issues which has now been supplied. 
b) Officer’s Report
John Boax circulated a full written report and after a valuable discussion on each item, the brief summary of the report is as follows: Worked on Cory concert arrangements and provided practical assistance with their concert in Perth; Processed NYBBS forms for the summer course; Contacted 3 young composers who were competition finalists and work is ongoing on choosing the winning march but it was disappointing that only three entries had been received, particularly when a march was the required work; a workshop planned with Dunfermline Band had to be cancelled due to bad weather; Bursary awards for NYBBS have now been allocated for the 2018 summer course; contacted the winner of the VIP Package to arrange publicity work on the details of the prize; worked with SBBA president to complete the interim report for the Creative Scotland YMI funding; Kyle Fitzsimmons, Storm Robertson and Iona McVicar travelled to Utrecht for the European Brass Band course and assisted in a variety of ways. It was a fantastic and very busy week and the Scots made many friends at what was an outstanding course; Compiled a waiting list for NYBBS Summer course with relevant publicity; 8 senior NYBBS students performed at a networking event to mark 15 years of the Youth Music Initiative in the Year of Young People so thanks to John Walker, Kyle Fitzsimmons, Storm Robertson, Charlie Green, Louise Freeborn, Carole Ednie, Kirsty Randalls and Gavin Johnston; Richard Evans has now provided a list of music for the NYBBS summer course and efforts are now being made to retrieve this from Co-op Newhouse base or if not in the library to seek assistance from bands; received very good reports from the Foundation Conducting Course with feedback from the young conductors who benefited from SBBA bursary awards; Received three enquiries regarding the ‘new band’ start-up scheme. Broxburn & Livingston and Newmilns & Galston have successfully been awarded grants and an application is awaited from Clackmannan. It is emphasised that a new band may be a youth band connected to another band; Pedal for Scotland event takes place on 9 September and they have asked about the possibility of bands playing at different venues along the way. However this clashes with the date of the British Open; on 21 June there is an event in Edinburgh when brass bands may be asked to play outdoors in the evening. Further information is being sought by John Boax and will be circulated direct to bands as appropriate.
c) NYBBS

There was an abundance of applicants for the NYBBS summer course which shows the great interest in NYBBS. However, it creates an issue of being able to cater for that number of potential students in the current venue. All the students, including those on the waiting list, have now been accommodated.
The senior band course will run from 23-29 July with a concert in the Albert Halls Stirling on 29th July.  The reserve and children’s band course will run from 22nd July  to 28 July, concert venue still to be confirmed. 
174 students likely to attend summer NYBBS. Help is required to steward the two concerts. Contact John Boax if interested in assisting. 
The NYBBS 60th anniversary concert will be incorporated into the concert on 29 July. Former NYBBS musicians are asked to get in touch with Ann Murray.

There has been an enquiry from NYBBS@60  for twenty beds at Strathallan for Saturday 28th July. Contact will be made with Strathallan to confirm availability.
NYBBS Summer 2019: 
Our three year agreement with Strathallan ends this year and therefore the secretary has contacted alternative venues for quotes. Glenamond could accommodate us at Easter, but due to longstanding bookings they are unable to meet our Summer course requirements.  St Andrews University costs are about £10/day more expensive than our existing costs. Awaiting a reply from  Lorreto.
It was intimated that there is a new head teacher at Strathallan and a new course is being instituted which might impact on NYBBS preferred date. It is hoped to secure a three-year deal with a suitable venue. However work is still ongoing to identify and price ‘a suitable venue’ which would accommodate all three NYBBS bands during one week.
d) Youth Committee
John Boax advised there hadn’t been a recent meeting of the SBBA youth committee. 
4. EVENTS

a) Scottish Festival of Brass
Two weekends. 23/24 November for Open and 17th October for the Challenge.
b) 2018 Scottish Open – 24 November 2018
Confirmed entry of 7 bands so far including bands from England and Wales. Entries required by 29 June.
c) 2018 Challenge Shield - 17 November 2018
Five entries received so far for Scottish Challenge. Peter Fraser advised that for the Scottish Challenge in 2019, Bret Baker confirmed as one of the adjudicators.
d) 2018 Youth Contest – Sunday 25 November 2018
The working group are looking at the structure of this contest. The president suggested that potential changes to this contest be referred to the events committee for recommendations of the best way forward. Time was of the essence with the aim of getting details to schools and bands so they had the month of June to consider taking part.
e) 2018 Scottish Championships – 9/10 March 2019 - One adjudicator confirmed. Suggestions for others to Peter Fraser. A discussion around adjudicators ensued.
f) 2019 AGM & Learning Festival – Saturday January 26 2019 
Various hotels tried and some of the prices and facilities were unsuitable. A number of other hotel/venues were suggested and these will be investigated. The evening function and its viability was discussed. Agreed that the youth committee will look at the evening event and see if they could engender some enthusiasm. The Learning Festival arrangements will be taken forward by the executive.
g) 2019 Besson Solo and Ensembles – Howden Centre 2/3 February 2019
This contest returns to the Howden Centre on 2 and 3 February 2019. The committee will look at the format this year. A standard form will be sent out to bands/schools. 
h) Contest dates

A full and regularly updated list of forthcoming events and concerts is highlighted on the SBBA web site. All bands are asked to advise SBBA (Gerry Duggan or Peter Fraser) so their events can be included in the official web. It was intimated that the Old Kirk Kirkcaldy concert is on Saturday 23 June 2018 at 7.30pm by Fife Lasses Band conducted by Anne Crookston. 
5. FINANCE
a) Report

A detailed report on recent events including the Scottish Championships and the Cory Concert in Perth together with an income and expenditure report up to 19 May was provided and spoken to by the treasurer, Julie Nicoll, who also responded to a number of questions.
b) Funding

c) Issues relating to funding were discussed. As previously mentioned in the Education Report, the president and education officer are working on the annual report required for YMI funding.

6. CORRESPONDENCE AND PUBLICITY
a) Communications

It was intimated that updates from Area Associations for the web site should be sent direct to Gerry Duggan. 
b) Report

Treasurer Julie Nicoll highlighted a variety of issues in a shared paper the current financial position including the Scottish Championships event and the Cory Concert in Perth. 
Discussion ensued on the NYBBS 200 club. The current fund produces very little towards NYBBS. It was suggested that the fund needs to be refreshed and perhaps rebranded as “Friends of NYBBS.” The treasurer was happy to lead any rebranding to make this fund much more attractive and consequently more beneficial to the funding of NYBBS..
c) Funding

The president advised of a future meeting with Paul Woods. Dates for YMI 2019/20 had been advised and the president would be taking this forward.
7. AREA ASSOCIATIONS
i) South West of Scotland BBA

Various bands combining with Dumfries Band during summer for certain events. Leadhills Band seem to be doing well, despite their remote location. Creetown and Stranraer have new conductors. Sanquhar Band is still carrying on..
d) Fife BBA

No report provided.
e) Northern Counties BBA

3 June NCBBA competition with 8 bands entered so far. Starts 10.30am in Perth at North Inch. 

It was intimated that City of Discovery have now wound up and are looking at ways of distributing band assets.
f) East of Scotland

Festival of Brass event being held on 17 June hosted by Whitburn Band. National Coal Minding Museum of Scotland Open Youth contest on 30 June. Saturday 10 November for solos.
g) Borders BBA
1.1 SBYBB

· CD sales – 200 CDs need to be sold in order to break even.  It was agreed to ask shops around the region to stock CDs and to :

· Selkirk – Scott’s Selkirk

· Kelso – Café

· Innerleithen – Caldwell’s

· Peebles – Lisa? Robb’s 

· Jedburgh – TIC, McColl, Edinburgh Woolen Mill

· Galashiels – Fountain, Trophy Guy, Music Station

· Hawick – Heart of Hawick

· Melrose – Scott?

· Langholm – Christine?
· Rehearsal dates – Workshop 23 Sep, other dates TBC.  Action: Chairman/A. Fernie.
· Brass in Concert (Sat 17 Nov) – There will be no overnight stay.  The Band will stop for a meal on the way home and a rehearsal on Sun 18 Nov for the Scottish the next weekend.  A. Fernie has requested £500 to commission a Reivers-themed piece by young composer, I. Mundy as a 3-5 minute finale.  This was agreed.
· Scottish Youth Championships (Sun 25 Nov) – The question of the age group to be decided based on the uptake from the young people.  Action: Chairman to contact the older players direct.

· B Band – due to the strength of this group, it was agreed to consider a concert-type event for them after the spring workshop next year, creating repertoire over the two Workshops.  It was agreed to arrange a meeting with SBBA Education Officer to help develop.

1.2 Massed Bands

· Sun 26 Aug (2-4pm, Wilton Lodge Park).  This date is confirmed.  It was agreed to provide packs for music this time.  
1.3 Borders Entertainment Contest (Sat 3 Nov 2018, Memorial Hall, Innerleithen)

· Bryan Allen (voice), Russell Gray (written)

· Accommodation: R. Gray (two nights – one paid).  B. Allen – S. Black to confirm

· Narrator and Voice-over booked
1.4 BEC SAT 2 NOV 2019

· Venue – Tait Hall can’t be booked over a year in advance.
· If Hall not available on 2 Nov, we will consider 9 Nov.  Action: Chairman.
2. FINANCE

· Balance £10,856.25 (of which £4,596.65 SBBBA).
· Workshop Income: £724.75; Expenditure: £779.95; Loss: £55.20.
· CD sales £2,282.

· Only four Bands have paid subs.  Member bands who have not already done so are asked to pay by return.

· £202.50 for hire of Teviot Church to be paid to HSB.
3. OTHER BUSINESS

3.1 GDPR
· Invites to Workshops, etc. are classed as marketing.  Hannah will adapt the forms to gain permissions

· A policy will be developed.  Action: Chairman/H. French/N. Wade.
3.2 Workshop (Sun 23 Sep)

· C. Mabon has expressed that transport for the Berwickshire players was an issue.  It was agreed to provide transport to incentivise them as a one-off.  Action: Chairman.
3.3 Music Stands
· A request from Jedforest Instrumental Band that the Association replace six of their music stands due to wear and tear.  This was approved.  Action: Chairman/Treasurer.
3.4 Provision for adult players

· Fund-raising concert for MS being organised by S. Black in Jedburgh on Sat 20 Oct.
3.5 Hawick Saxhorn

· HSB are looking for assistance regarding development.  SBBBA would be happy to provide any assistance and to give guidance as required.  It was recommended that they engage with the SBBA Education Officer.

3.6 SBC Instrumental Service
· There are no cuts to staffing.

· The Saturday morning orchestras will cease.

· Going forward, the possibility of a Borders-wide strategic music group may be formed.  It was agreed that we would support this initiative.

EVENTS 2018/19

	Date 
	Event & Info 
	Place – Time 
	Organiser 

	Sun 26 Aug 2018
	Massed Bands
	Wilton Lodge Park
	

	Sun 23 Sep 2018
	Youth Brass & Percussion Workshops
	Langlee Community Centre
	Hannah French

	Sat 29 Sep 2018
	Innerleithen Youth Brass Band Contest
	St. Ronan’s School
	

	Sat 3 Nov 2018
	Borders Entertainment Contest
	Innerleithen Memorial Hall
	Christine Calvert

	Sat 17 Nov 2018
	Brass in Concert Youth Contest (SBYBB)
	The Sage, Gateshead
	

	Sat 19 Jan 2019
	Borders Youth Solo & Ensemble Contest
	Teviot Church, Hawick
	Christine Calvert

	Sun 24 Mar 2019
	Youth Brass & Percussion Workshops
	Langlee Community Centre
	Hannah French

	Sun 22 Sep 2019
	Youth Brass & Percussion Workshops
	Langlee Community Centre
	Hannah French

	Sat 28 Sep 2019
	Innerleithen Youth Brass Band Contest
	St. Ronan’s School
	

	Sat 2 Nov 2019
	Borders Entertainment Contest
	TBC
	Christine Calvert


MEETING DATES
	Date
	Venue
	Time

	Sun 19 Aug
	Selkirk Band Hall
	10.00am

	Sun 16 Sep
	Selkirk Band Hall
	10.00am

	Sun 14 Oct – inc. BEC draw
	Selkirk Band Hall
	10.00am

	Sun 17 Feb 2019
	Selkirk Band Hall
	10.00am


h) West of Scotland BBA

W of S solos and Ensembles in the course of finding a venue.
8. MEMBERSHIP AND REGISTRATION
a) Sub-committee report. General Data Protection Registration

1858 members.
b) General Data Protection Registration (GDPR)
The secretary is looking at potential changes that are required by SBBA to comply with the GDPR guidelines. After a full discussion on what is perhaps a potentially problematic issue it was agreed that it be discussed with the Trustees in the first instance to formulate a suitable policy. The first issues is to formulate a privacy statement which can be highlighted on the SBBA web site.
9. AOCB
a) Life Membership

It was agreed that one member would be awarded Life Membership for 50 years service

 with the same band.  
b) Trophies
The treasurer is dealing with a trophy which requires refurbishment and updating with winners names for past 6 years. This was authorised.
10. NEXT MEETING
Sunday 17 June 2018 at Co-op HQ, Newhouse at 10.00am. The meeting finished at 1.45pm with a vote of thanks to the president.
